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Port Kembla Community Project 
At Port Kembla Community Project Inc. we are approached regularly by people who cannot 
find accommodation – as there is not enough available. Often they cannot access Bond 
assistance as through DoH this is only available if your name is on the lease. This could be 
easily resolved and would lead to increased numbers of people being able to find housing. 
The Illawarra housing prices are being pushed up by the housing prices in Sydney, so 
people are therefore unable to afford the limited amount of housing that becomes available. 
  
Green Connect (Port Kembla Community Project) 
The lack of housing stock which can house large families and sometimes extended families 
can create family stress and isolation because the lack of ability to share resources when 
housed far away from each other, such as cars, baby-sitters. English speaking support is 
imperative to empower newly arrived Refugee’s to be able to communicate their particular 
housing issues. 
  
 
We thank you for the opportunity to provide comment to the inquiry into the social, public 
and affordable housing inquiry.  
 

Contact: Alex O’Donnell 

Illawarra & South Coast Tenants service 

 

 

 




